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August 2025 

Keeping Our Community Informed 
Show your Support 

Photo includes: Vaugh Wilson, Ed Brethour, Karen Juce, Health Minister Asagwara, Randy Lints and Ron Knight 

he Hamiota District Health Centre Founda-

tion is very generous to the Alliance and 

helps support all the Government Rela-

tions work. Multiple members of the Alliance 

along with the Government Relations firm had a 

meeting with the Health Minister Asagwara on 

July 2nd. 

The alliance was also extremely fortunate to 

have key players from the Shared Health out to 

visit the facility and discuss priorities on June 

28th. 

The minister meeting focused on a few key 

priorities to target. They discussed 24/7 ER 

which is the focus and the alliance emphasized 

on the importance of updating the lab to 

support the clinic, acute care and the ER. Next, 

creative ways to pique interest in high 

school students in hopes of encouraging them 

to go into the healthcare field. The meeting 

was concluded with an agreement where the 

Minister committed to meeting the group 

again. 

Great things are happening with the Hamiota 

Community Alliance, and it continues to 

complete and build on its work.  

The Alliance is now able to accept donations through 

the Municipal Office. If you would like more information, 

please reach out to  hamiotaalliance@gmail.com.  

t 

The Hamiota 
& Area 

Community 
Alliance is 
focused on 

improving our 
community 

through 
careful 

planning and 
strong  

partnerships 

mailto:hamiotaalliance@gmail.com
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Photo: Mason Mourad, Randy Lints, RCMP Sgt Lidster and Lorra Eastcott 

Hamiota is pleased to announce we are the recipients of 
an RCMP grant to help pay for the installation of cameras 
across Hamiota. These cameras will be positioned around 
town to increase CCTV cameras coverage, particularly in the 
roads coming into/out of town. We would like to send a spe-
cial thanks to Cpl. Carrie LeComte who assisted us with the 
submission of this grant and 
Sgt Craig Lidster for offering 
support with the implementa-
tion of the program. 

Thanks to a grant by the Hamiota Community  
Foundation, the Hamiota Chamber of Commerce is 
rolling out a Security Camera Rebate Program for any 
business or community group in located within the 
Town of Hamiota to help prevent crime in our communi-
ty and to aid the RCMP in helping to solve any cases.  
This program’s focus will be on EXTERIOR cameras, as 
it helps the community as a whole. 

The Hamiota Chamber of Commerce with the financial 
support of the Hamiota Community Foundation is offering 
any business or community group: 

• $100 per security camera located in a new EXTERI-
OR location added onto their existing security system 
– up to 4 cameras (locations to be approved) 

• 50% Cost Sharing (up to a $500 rebate) towards in-
stalling a NEW security system in a location where 
one does not already exist – with minimum of 2 EX-
TERIOR cameras (locations to be approved) 

Camera systems MUST be at minimum 

• 4k Resolution 
• Weatherproof 
• Colour Enhanced Night Vision 
• Must be installed by the end of 2025 
Businesses or Community Groups 

• are responsible for collection of the images and 
maintenance of their system 

• would ensure that cameras and locations are made 
known to the RCMP and will agree to share the imag-
es collected with RCMP upon request to help with 
any investigations 

• are required to display a “Warning – Security Camer-
as” Sign 

A binder with a map of the location of cameras would 
be compiled and a copy shared with the Yellowhead 
RCMP.  If you currently have exterior cameras (business 
or residential) and would be willing to have your camera 
location be included in the binder, it would also help to 
keep our community safer.  The more comprehensive 
this resource is, the more valuable it will be.  Please 
contact Dave Rawlings as 204-764-0351 to be includ-
ed. 

If your business or community group is interested 
in participating in this program & to help make 
Hamiota a safer community, please contact Dave 
Rawlings at 204-764-0351.  Please act now as there 
is a cap of $5000 for this program in 2025. 

And thank you to the Hamiota Community  
Foundation for making this program possible. 

Photo not exactly as shown 
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Attention 
ALL BUSINESSES! 

The Leader is accepting 
submissions for 2025 
business advertising.  

For further details and 
rates, please contact 
hedc@hamiota.com 

Leader and 
Electronic Sign 
news items can 

be sent to 
hedc@hamiota.com 

We welcome 
story ideas and 

suggestions! 

HAMIOTA LEADER Submissions 

Hamiota Leader is funded by the HEDC.  
All submissions may be sent to 

leader@hamiota.com  
before the 20th of the month. 
Copies are distributed to local 

businesses at the start of each month. 
The Leader is also available at 

www.hamiota.com. 
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Russell Thompson, Greg Nesbitt, Randy Lints, Dan Mazier and Kim McConnell 

Hamiota Municipality float, Sean Usick, Ken Lawn and Randy Lints 

Parade marshalling began at the HCI at 9am 

Hamiota Municipality float; Calvin Tiller, Ann Cathro, 

Marla Edmundson and Lorra Eastcott Face painting provide by Hamiota Recreation 

Bingo was provided by Senior Services 

Assorted Vendor and displays indoors and outdoors Dinosaur display 

Linda’s Door Decor 

Judging: 
Home crafts, 
cooking, canning, 
school work on 
displays inside the 
complex and 
livestock shows 
outdoors 
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hirty-one tractors and drivers made the trek 
from Rivers via the Provincial Campgrounds 
to Clack’s Museum six miles northwest of 

Rivers. Following visiting and refreshments the 
trekkers returned to Rivers. The Trek raised five 
thousand  thirty dollars and sixty cents  for the 
Hamiota Hospital District Foundation Chemo Unit. 
This amount is higher than in Rivers Banner 
because we received what we believe is the final 
donation today. 

Redfern Farm Services in Rivers let us use their 
facilities to register for the trek and line the tractors 
up plus give us financial support to cover expenses 
for the day. Rivers Heritage Co-op also supports 
the event so that every cent received goes directly 
to the Chemo Unit.  

This year Joanne Boyd Senior 
Advisor for Forever donated two 
blankets to auction off with all 
funds going to the Chemo Unit. 
Gordon Allan, a big supporter of 
Trek, bought the first blanket for 
three hundred dollars. He then 
donated the blanket to the Chemo 
Unit for use there. Josh Krahn 
bought the second blanket for 
three hundred dollars. 

J Embroidery (Judy Hart), 
Brookdale Manitoba donated two 
ball caps with Rivers Tractor Trek Logo to auction. 
They were purchased by Sophia Berard and Evan 
Smith each of them paying forty dollars. 

Waves of Hope Dragon Boat Racers donated a 
basket of gifts to raffle off and tickets sold raised 
five hundred and eighty dollars. Waves of Hopes 
support is very much appreciated. 

Clack’s Museum board and staff has opened 
their doors for us the past four years as the 
destination of the trek putting in numerous hours 
setting up tables etc. for our use that day. A new 
volunteer at the trek commented that Clack’s 
Museum is a hidden gem we should promote more. 
Clack’s Museum is having their Open House 
August 10 details will be advertised, I’m sure. 

Harry Airey and Tom Ryall plan the route each 
year trying to include some new scenery to the trek. 
Kaylee Hatley kindly took photographs this year and 
we have had a couple of other people share 
photographs with us. The past two years we have 
had a book printed containing photographs of all the 
drivers and tractors plus other interesting 
information pertaining to the trek. 

Someone asked how we raise so 
much money when we only ask 
for a $25 donation from drivers. 
Some drivers donate large sums 
of money to the trek for the chemo 
unit plus generous citizens donate 
through the trek to the chemo unit. 
This year Lorne Green asked if 
the campers could pass a bucket 
around for donations. We said if 
they wanted to, we would make 
sure the money got to the chemo 
unit. Every cent counts in keeping 
services in our area. 

Without the tractor enthusiasts taking hours 
preparing their tractors for the trek this event would 
not be possible. Tom Ryall supplied six drivers with 
tractors from his collection plus drove one himself.  

Photograph attached of 31 tractor trekkers.  

T 
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Sarah Chappell, Jack Oakden, Brooke Facey, Tara Knight Kalli  Wilson-Davey Sarah Chappell and Tara Knight 

Hamiota Recreation Department  
The Hamiota Recreation department would like to send out a big thank you  

to all the volunteers and sponsors  that helped with our activities at the AG fair.  
Big thanks goes to: 

Fusion Credit Union Full Circle Grant for funding the purchasing the archery equipment, 
along with Reid Fowlie and Layna Allan for volunteering to run the All Ages Archery 

event, it was a huge success. The Lions Club, whose donation of the 3D printer was 
used to make the trophies for this year’s winners of the Mario Kart Tournament. 

The Yellowhead RCMP for sending Constable Cramer to both the parade and to host 
the Meet a Cop station. 

Our wonderful face painters Allison Gardham, Karen Kirk and Kayce Knight, Tara Knight, and Sarah Chappell. 
The Morton Family for their donation of RC cars that were used at our RC racing event. 

Red River Mutual for sponsoring our movie, Moana 2, and providing popcorn.  
We would also like to thank the Lints family for donating free pop to our movie event, Constable Cramer for donating  

the freezies, and Cadia Huberdeau and Anna Miller for running the film. 
  Mason Mourad 
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Happenings Healthcare 
C o m m u n i t y  

any thanks to community members for the 
lovely gift I received on the occasion of my 
retirement from teaching -  I am loving my new 

chair!  Heartfelt thanks  also to the Hamiota Schools  
staff and students for their meaningful video keepsake 
and photo collage.  I’m very thankful to both past and 
present HES staff for the beautiful retirement quilt — a 

truly special keepsake.  It has been 
a privilege and a pleasure to work 
with so many wonderful students 
and their families in the Hamiota 
and surrounding area for the past 
three decades.  
- Mrs. Norrie  

Retirement Gift Appreciation 

M 
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 How to Donate: You can contribute by writing a cheque to either: 
Acres for Hamiota  

Mail: Acres for Hamiota Box 91 Hamiota, MB R0M 0T0 
Hamiota Municipality (for those requesting a charitable donation receipt)  

Please include "Acres for Hamiota" on the cheque memo line. 
In-Person: Drop off at the Hamiota Municipal Office 

Whether you're a local business, an individual donor, or someone with roots in Hamiota,  
this sponsorship offers a meaningful way to give back. 

Keep an eye out for Harvest Day updates! We can’t wait to welcome you to the field for a hearty lunch and  
the simple joy of watching the combines roll through the field. Everyone welcome – date to be determined. 

Hamiota R Store 
PLEASE CONTACT US 

The Hamiota R Store relies on the generous donations of  

everyone and we are extremely grateful for all donations we  

receive; HOWEVER, we ask that people stop dropping items off 

at the back door of the Centre without our knowledge. As of late 

we have had furniture and other random items left outside. If we 

are unaware that these items are there and a storm comes up, 

then those items get ruined and/or blown around. If you have 

items that you would like to donate to the R Store but are  

unable to drop off when the store is open  

(Tuesdays, Fridays & Saturdays 10-4) then we would ask that 

you contact one of the following Board Members:  

Lori Lockhart 204-764-0143 
Karen Houck 204-365-0347 

Gwenda Skayman 204-365-7853 
We would also very much appreciate it if all donated items could 

come in clean. We rely on volunteers to help run the R Store  
so having clean items would free up some very valuable time.  

Thank you so much for all your support! 

NEW & EXCITING 
Events Coming 

The Board of the 55+ Centre 
have some new and exciting 
events coming to the Centre 

starting this fall. 
Be sure to watch for our  

reports in the  
Hamiota Leader as well as 
follow us on our Facebook 
page that we share with the 
Hamiota Senior Services… 

Hamiota Seniors 
(55+ CENTRE, PARK, and  

LILAC RESIDENTS) 

Sponsor an Acre 
How It Works: Sponsors can donate $100 per acre,  

choosing to support one or multiple acres.  
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Single A U13 Provincial 

Champions 
The Rivers Comets Won the U13 Provincial 

Championship in Rivers, MB. 
Hamiota players playing on the team were:  
Jaxen Lee, Bridger Kent and Nolan Edwards 
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Many Thanks to my Family for arranging 

the celebration for my 90th Birthday  

and to all the folks who attended.  

It was a very enjoyable day! 

Jan Dixon 

 farewell brunch was 
held in honour of Al Pe-
terniak, Veronica Men-

zie and Jasper on Sunday, June 
15th at the Hamiota Golf Club-
house. 15 people attended to 
wish them well as they move to their 
new home in Beausejour. Kelvin Tiller 
said a few words, on behalf of the com-
munity, and presented Al and Veronica 
with a gift of cash for which they can 
purchase a gift for their new home. 

We will all miss seeing them, and 
Jasper, out on their daily walks and we 
wish them nothing but good health and 
happiness in their new community. 

l & I would like to thank everyone who contribut-
ed to our farewell bags and to everyone who at-
tended brunch at the golf course, 
along with all the good wishes and 

hugs while out walking our dog.  The gener-
osity overwhelmed us but really it shouldn't 
have because from the day we arrived in 
Hamiota until the day we left, everyone have 
been welcoming, friendly, helpful and 
kind.  We will always hold Hamiota in our 
hearts and everyone who touched our lives 
while there.  We are adjusting to the big community of 

Beausejour and are enjoying being so close to our 
grandson.  Jasper is making new friends and there are 

many nice places to walk the dog.  Great 
neighbors are hard to come by and we had 
great neighbors so we hope Beausejour will 
live up to that high standard.  We truly en-
joyed living, working and being part of the 
community and will treasure our fond mem-
ories and friendships.  Thank you to the en-
tire community, we will miss you.   

Veronica Menzies, Al Peterniak & Jasper.  

Community Friendship Farewell, Forever Connected 

A 

A farewell brunch was held  at the Hamiota Gold Course  in honour of Al, Veronica and Jasper.  
The community group shared memories and expressed gratitude for their invaluable dedica-

tion and presence in our community, they will be missed. 

Generosity Expressed to an Entire Community 

A 
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RENTALS & PUNCH CARDS 

CARTS *MUST hold a valid class 5 license* 

9 Holes: $21  18 Holes: $31.50 

10 PUNCH PASS 

 9 Holes: $190.05  18 Holes: $247.80 

CLUB RENTALS 

 9 Holes: $5  18 Holes: $7.50 

MEMBERSHIPS 

 Adult  $525 

 Students (18-23)  $350 

 Youth (16-18)  $126 

 Junior (13-15)  $105 

 Trail Pass Only  $50 

 Shed Rental (incl. trail pass)  $210 

*Must have one paid membership* 
GST Included in prices 

CLUB HOUSE HOURS 

Monday—Saturday 9am-7pm 

*All hours are weather permitting* 

News Update: Golf Course currently has 
New Patio Doors access to west parking 
area and ongoing renovations but will 

not affect access. 

DAILY GREEN FEES 

9 Holes 18 Holes  Day Pass  

Adult $22 $27 $31.50 

Junior $11 $13.50 $15 

(13-18) 
Daily Trail Fee $5 

*12 & Under golf free WITH Supervision* 

Hamiota Economic Development 
has awarded Lynn and Blair Skayman 
the 2025 Business Façade Improve-

ment Rebate. Cheque awarded in the 
amount of $747.25 

Congratulations 
Lynn and Blair on 

your NEW business 
sign.  

Congratulations 
SKAYMAN’S AUTO LTD. 

Men, Women and Mixed 
Sunday, August 17, 2025 
10:30am Shot Gun Start 

Entry Fee $50.00 per person 
(includes Soup & sandwich Lunch) 

Cash Prizes 
To Pre-Register Call 

204-764-2341 

Hamiota Two Person 

Scramble 
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This Month in my recognition of volunteers 

in our Community I have two very well de-

serving people to recognize. When you talk 

about Minor Ball in Hamiota a lot of names come 

to mind. Our tradition in this goes back a long way 

and we are known as the Baseball Capital of Man-

itoba (at least unofficially). People like Al Robert-

son who was just named as a Lifetime Member of 

the Manitoba Baseball Hall of Fame come to mind 

as real builders. 

But this column I would like to thank  

Nicole Madsen and Jason McTavish. Nicole is a 

real household name around Manitoba and her 

passion for the sport has led Hamiota to numer-

ous Baseball Regional and Provincial Tourna-

ments. Our Sports grounds are excellent and they 

along with our volunteer base have given the 

baseball world around Manitoba a lot of confi-

dence that we can hold these events. But you 

need a driving force behind these initiatives and 

Nicole has really been a champion for us to make 

things happen. 

My other name to recognize is Jason McTavish. 

Along with being the Chairperson of the Sports 

Complex Jason is a local person who is a driving 

force in minor ball in Hamiota. If you have a ques-

tion about baseball or softball in Hamiota Jason 

probably has the answer as his involvement is that 

comprehensive. 

These two individuals are more than deserving 

of a thank you. So if you see them this summer 

say thanks. Hamiota would not be where we are in 

this sport without them. On behalf of the Commu-

nity thanks to Nicole and Jason for their tireless 

efforts. 

T 

By: Mayor Randy Lints 

Mayor’s  
Volunteer 
Recognition Al Robertson, Hamiota, MB. 

Robertson was a member of several teams 

inducted into the Manitoba Baseball Hall of 

Fame and of one team inducted into the Saskatch-

ewan Baseball Hall of Fame. In 2000 he was in-

ducted into our Hall of Fame as an individual, in 

recognition of his outstanding accomplishments as 

a player, coach and administrator. In 2009 he was 

inducted along with his wife Lorna and sons Jeff 

and Randy as a family in our special category. The 

Robertsons were a main reason Hamiota was rec-

ognized as the Baseball Capital of Manitoba. His 

work on behalf of our Hall of Fame is now recog-

nized in the Honorary Life Membership. Al was an 

original director of the Hall of Fame, and he re-

mained a director until 2022. He was a regular 

contributor of nominations. He and his wife Lorna 

worked annually at our banquet ticket desk. Al was 

also a very important member of the Selection 

Committee. His knowledge of contributions made 

to baseball by people from all over the Province 

were crucial to this Committee’s creditability. 

AL 
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A Fantastic Evening Downtown! 
We were thrilled to host the Show n Shine Car Show 

this July and what a night it was! 

With 73 Incredible vehicles registered and a 

great turnout from the community, it was an evening to re-
member. 

A huge thank you goes out to everyone who helped make 
this event such a success—from our dedicated volunteers to 

our generous supporters: RBC Royal Bank, Fusion Credit 

Union & Hamiota Co-op Thank you to our raffle sponsors: 
Whyte’s Lumber, McMunn & Yates, Hamiota Super Thrifty, 

Twin Valley Co-op, Hamiota Municipality, Woodworth 

Dodge and Rawlings Home Hardware. 

Live music from Edson and Ella Andan, Cicada and Simple 

Jack added a strong showing from our local talent and 
helped set the tone for a great evening downtown. 

The Mid-West Arts Council’s Lemonade Stand for Hope 
raised $221 for Cancer Care Manitoba. A big thanks to our 

enthusiastic young helpers who made the stand a highlight 
of the night while supporting a great cause. 

This year’s 

Fan Favorite, sponsored by KWG Construction, Harvey 

Sangster and his stunning ‘56 Olds and second place to Ian 
McPhaden—Congratulations! 

And Let’s not forget our 50/50 Winner: Reg Madsen—
Enjoy your Prize! 

The Community Time Capsule, sealed in 1970, was opened 
at the Arts Centre, revealing a fascinating collection of items 

that offered a glimpse into local life over 50 years ago. 
Thank you to everyone who came out and supported this 

fantastic community event. We can’t wait to see you all 

again next year! 
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Summer Teas 

Mid-West Arts Council Teas will be held in the gallery 

each Thursday from 2-4p.m. until the end of August and 
deliveries will also still be available that same day.   

Upcoming desserts:  August 7 – Zucchini Chocolate Cake 

   August 14 – Carrot Cake 

   August 21 – Apple Crisp 

   August 28 – Prairie Pumpkin Pie 

Dessert Delivery order must be in by the Monday of each 
week. Forms are available to pre-order for the season if 

you wish.  

Cost: $7.  
Call the Art Centre for details.  

204-764-2400  

Exhibitions 
August Exhibitions 

Holly Dauvin, a Saskatchewan-based artist and member 
of the Hamiota Arts Club works in acrylics and pastels. Her 

pieces draw from real life, capturing honest moments with 

subtle details and depth. On display until August 20th. 


